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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who are working hard to achieve their own dreams and goals’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Isabelle McC
Lucas O
	Oliver M
Rosie W
	Arthur C
Christian P
	Evelyn H
Oliver A
	Lucy McK
Parker W
	Sebby F-R
Lincoln L

	Year 1
	Billy W
Eleanor H
	Ethan C
Daniel B
	Willow T
Noel P
	Avie W
Ava K
	Clay H
Charlie P
	Harry D
Ellis M-D

	Year 2
	Ivy S
Tommy N
	Isabella O
Levi L
	George W
Olivia M
	Jackson-Paul F
Amelia C
	Miya E
Sadie F
	Bo I
Aston E

	Year 3
	Leon S
Warren H
	Evelyn S
Sofia L
	Charlie H
Eleanor J
	Sophie S
Theo L
	Kendal R
Marilyn McC
	Jacob J
Abigail I

	Year 4
	Amari-Leigh C
Sami C
	Harry P
Elliott B
	Dominic S
Alfie H
	Ted D
Alfie L
	Daniel C
Inaya A
	Daisy S
Oscar S

	Year 5
	Isaac S
Tom M
	Owen H
Sofia L
	Mia C
Jack S
	Buddy B
Oliver K
	William L
Aaron W
	Cole C
Miley N

	Year 6
	Angel L
Jacob H
	Emily G
Sophia B
	Zak A
Scarlett S
	William P
Alex W
	Granness Y
Aisla-Mae P
	Jessica D
Jake C

	Walliams
	1406
	Rowling
	1304

	Dahl
	1673
	Cowell
	1246


Overall winners are Rowling with 7565 points.
Half Term
School closes today for one week. Children should return on Monday 27th February. Thank you.
Parents Evenings

Parents Evenings are due to take place in March and parents will need to book their Parents’ Evening time slot via the School Spider app.  The booking system will go live at 6pm today, Friday 17th February, and all parents will be able to book time slots on a ‘first-come, first-served’ basis. Once a time slot has been taken, this will immediately show as ‘BOOKED’ on the app. 
The booking system will remain open until 11pm on Friday 3rd March.  
Friends Association Discos
Thank you to the Friends Association for organising the recent school discos. Thank you also to the parent helpers and staff who assisted at each event.
Mother’s Day
Please remember that the Mother’s Day gift bags are still available for purchase in the ‘shop’ section of SchoolMoney. 

Read-a-thon
Sponsorship forms were sent home last week for the World Book Day Read-a-thon. We are encouraging children to read as much as possible (from Monday 27th February to Thursday 9th March). Please return your sponsor forms to class teachers by Friday 10th March. Thank you for your support.
Red Nose Day
Red Nose day is approaching on March 17th and there will be a letter on School Spider very soon with further details regarding this event.
Parking in the local area and on Chapel House Mews
We ask that parents park considerately in the local area. Please do not park on the double yellow lines on the way into Chapel House Mews as this is causing a problem for traffic and pedestrians. Thank you.
Themed Lunches

The National Pizza Day Lunch was a success last Thursday, and we are looking forward to the Easter lunch on 29th March. Bookings are still being taken on School Spider, and all children wishing to take part should order their meal choice on the School Spider survey to assist the kitchen with food stocks. Thank you.
Gardening and Minibeast Clubs
In April and May, Reception and Year 4 pupils will be invited to take part in after-school Gardening/Minibeast clubs. Watch out on School Spider for surveys to complete, if your child would like to take part.

Year 5 Homework Club
The Year 5 Homework Club will be starting again on Monday 27th February until the Easter break. Please register your child by completing the School Spider survey. NB: There will not be a Homework Club on Monday 6th March.
Year 5 Judo Club
We are pleased to invite Year 5 pupils to take part in a before-school Judo Club hosted by Judo Education. Please note that there is a fee to pay for this club on School Money, once the survey has been completed. .As usual, places should be booked by completing the survey on School Spider. Please be aware that this club starts at 8:00am for each session.
Year 6 Maths Revision Club
Starting on Tuesday 28th February, Year 6 pupils are invited to take part in after-school Maths revision sessions each Tuesday until SATs week. Please complete the School Spider survey to register your child for the sessions.

Reception visit to Leyland Transport Museum 

This week the Reception children thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Leyland Transport Museum as part of their topic on ‘transport’. Thank you to the staff for organising the trip and to the adult helpers who supported on the day.
Year 1 ‘Active Lives’ Survey

Our school has been chosen to complete the Active Lives Survey for Children and Young People, which is a national survey conducted by Sport England that’s key to understanding how young people engage with, and perceive, sport and physical activity. Year 1 parents have been sent a link to this survey on School Spider.

Out of School Achievements
Well done to Max S in Class 11 who spent some time last Sunday being a good citizen: he walked the local footpaths and collected a bin bag full of rubbish. Thank you, Max.
Josie T in Class 2 was awarded ‘Star of The Week’ in her first gymnastics class this week. Well done, Josie.
School Dinners

The first week after the half term (week commencing Monday 27th February) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. Please remember that your child must keep the same option for a full week, and school dinners should be paid for on SchoolMoney in advance wherever possible.

After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Monday 27th February
	Collect at 4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Years 5 and 6
	Football Squad
	Monday 27th February
	Collect at 4:30pm
	Classroom door

	Years 5 and 6
	Netball Squad
	Friday 3rd March
	Collect at 4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 6
	Zumba
	Thursday 2nd March
	Collect at 4:15pm 
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Maths Revision Club
	Tuesday 28th February
	Collect at 4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Juniors (Key Stage 2)
	Cross Country Club
	Wednesday 1st March
	Collect at 4:00pm
	Hall doors near Class 9

	Juniors (Key Stage 2)
	Cross Country Club
	Friday 3rd March
	Collect at 4:00pm
	Hall doors near Class 9


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
